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Re: OTSSO-I0-0016 

Dear Mr. Hasbrouck, 

I write in response to your February 19,2010, letter to the Transportation Security 
Administration's (TSA) Office of Civil Rights and Liberties. This correspondence was in 
follow-up to the February 4, 2010, letter you received from the Director of the Office of Civil 
Rights and Liberties, responding to your December 11, 2009, complaint. You questioned 
whether your correspondence had been logged as a complaint, whether there was a finding on 
your complaint alleging human rights violations by TSA's defunct standard operating 
procedures, and you questioned who the point of contact is at the agency for Executive Order 
13107. 

Your correspondence was logged as complaint number OTSSO-I0-0016. We were unable to 
find a human rights violation in your concern as the standard operating procedures referenced 
were no longer effective in December 2009. Lastly, the Department has designated the Officer 
for Civil Rights and Civil Liberties as the point of contact for Executive Order 13107. We 
hope this information addresses your concerns. 

S~ 
Stephanie Stoltzfus 
Director, Office of Traveler Specialized Screening 
& Outreach 
Office of Civil Rights and Liberties 
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